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MR. UTZ: The hearing will come to order, please.

First case on the docket will be 4353.

MR. HATCH: cCase 4353, _Reopened in the matter of
Case 4353 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of
Order:Number R-3963, which order established 160 acreéspaCing

units for the Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvania Pool, Lea County,

‘New Mexico, for a periocd of one year.

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle; Hinkle, Bondurant,

Cox ‘and Eaton, Roswell, representing Lone Star Prbduc{ng

bompany.

MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances?

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, if the Examiéer

please, Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe,‘appearing on behalf of-

| Sun 0i1 Company. We will not have any testimony to offer,

only a statement,
MR, UTZ: All right. 6£her appearances?
(Witnesses sworn.)
MR, HINKLE: We have five exhibits. This is the
official copy that has been marked. Are you ready?

MR, UTZ: Yes, sir. You may proceed.
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W, M, CRONAN

called as a witness,«haVihg;bgén'fifSt duiy sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:
| DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State yéu; name; your residendé, and.bvahom you are
¢*“P1,<’7‘e<.1;-/ 5

A W. M.{bféﬁah, 3802 Eugene Court South, Irving, Texas,
employedéby‘Lone'Star’Prbduéing Company as chief
engineer;

Q Have youipreviouély testified before the 0il Conservation
Coﬁmissidn?

A Ne, sir, i have not.

Q Are you a graduate petroleum engineer?

A Yes, sir. Graduated from Louisiana State University in
1956, I ﬁéve ten yeafs' experience as a production
engineer, two years as’a district-engineer, and I have
operaéed ih:my present capacity as chief engineer for the
last threeéyears.

Q "How long have you been with Lone Star Producing Company?

A Fifteen years.

Q» Have you made a study of the Papalotes~-Pennsylvanian Pool?

A Yes, I have,.

Q- Have you been familiar with it since its discovery?

A Yes, I have,
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‘; 1] Q Were you present at the original Case Number 4353 beforé
?j_- 2 the Commigsion?
<
3 3| A Yes, I was.,
- i i 4| @  You heard the testimony?
‘ LG
A 5|4 Yes.
‘ &5 6l Q Are you familidr with the exhibits that were introduced
4 o = \ ) | “ |
% R o in that case? -
F ‘& s A Yes, sir.
B % 9! Q "And you have made a study of all the wells in the pool «=
» E 10| A  Yes, sir, I have,
B = 1l Q -- of the production and all information available?
!‘? § » 12 A YeS. S‘ir.
¢ 2T I ) : , :
% % s 13]Q You are familiar with the temporary pool rules that have
. g 8 Eé 14 '~ been adopted in this case?
.2 % o 151 A Yes, sir, T am.
%f- S g§ L ' ' :
T :3: 5: 16| Q And what do they provide, as far as spacing is concerned?
x £ % |A They provide for 180 acre -- 160 acre spacing with well
. 8o
“ Y Sw . :
'.;: i3 18 location to be within 150 feet of a quarter quarter
¥ oSa
g £3 19 section,
g iy
T8, 2|0 Have you prepared or has there been prepared under your
: *x ~a
Y 53 , : : : ’
g 37 21 direction, certain exhibits for introduction into this -
3 9% :
e Gwm
& g§ 22 case?
z
£ 9z
g ;‘;‘ 231 A Yes, I have.
3 5
x at : A
g 52 24]Q Refer to Exhibit Number 1, and explain what this is, and
SR s what it shows,
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This exhibit shows that the field is composed entirely
of state leaséé, Lone Stér?beducing'Company'is the
operator of three wells in Section 33, namely, the

New Mexico 80 State Number 1, New Mexico 86 State Number 1

" New Mexico 87 State Number 1, and that Sun is the

operator of a well in the Northwest‘Quarter of

Section 34, This is‘the oniylbtﬁer wellyin the field{
This also shows the ownership of the acreage in the pool?
Yes, sir, it does;

And-the dry:hdes that have been drilied'surrounding it?

Yes, they do.

. Now, refer to Exhibit Number 2 and explain that.

Exhibit Number 2 shows the field as an anticlinal
structure and that the limits of the field have been

defined by dry holes, except to the northeast. The Sun

" New Mexico y:State Number 1 well initially and

currently is producing with ‘an approximately fifty~-five
percent water cut, and tﬁeréfore, we feel that the
northeast limit has also been establishéd.ri

This is contoured on what, then?

This is contoured on top of the Sun limit, Sun three,
This 1s in the Pennsylvanian,

From correlation of the location and the records on it?

That's correct,

. e i T Ll N oand Avnl oir\ that

qQ Now. trefer
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Exhibit 3 is a cr@ss section drawn for thé producing
wells in the ffél?,;ég'ﬁill be noted by the plat in
the lower left-hahd corner, This map is drawn from
south to north, and then over to the Sum east, to the
Sun State U, well number ‘1,

Then all of the wells and the producing wells?g;éwgﬂbwn

on this cross section?

Yes, sir. They are, and this shows the cOntiﬁuity of

the formation and éiso.bérifiesééhe'structure map that
was 'p”r'esen’te‘d as ?Ekhib—ief Number 2.

That is the onlyépurpdse’ofmthi§ exhibit; to show the
continuity of the Sun?

Yes, sir,réhat'élcorrect.

Now, have you coﬁpiled any information on the pressure
history and the éumqlative production?

Yes, sir, I have. |

Refer to Exhibit?& and explain that.

The first portion of it is a préssure history of the
field since the initial well wé; drilled, which is the
Number 80 State Number 1, as can be seen, the initial
rééefvoir pressure as of January 8th, 1970, was 3986
pounds, On June the 10th, 1970, the second well was _ ..
drilled, the New Mexico 86 State Number i, and the

Initial pressure in this well was 3231 pounds, and this

indicated a pressure loss of 755 pounds,




AR /AR VLS Sids VSRR

R A

WA A

o,

. 1 g o e AR S T
S B T 5

P

e

™
:;s?’
e

dearnley-meier rop:

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT T!STII]VA‘ON_Y. DALY, COPY, CONVENTIONS

209 SIMMS BLOG.e P.0, BOX 1032 ¢ PHONE 24,9-509,\\;11.8!160ERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87103

FIRST NAYIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTEALBUGUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

13

14 |
15

16 |

17

- 18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE 7

‘by these wells.

‘as of March the lst, 1971, With this data, we made a

to 'make a correction there. I have that iisted as
January l4th, 1970, It should be '71. The initial
pressure ih Ehéiﬁéiirﬁés ~~ in theffhirdeell, was 2159
pounds. This also showed a decreasé. From this, we can
draw the concluéion that these wells are in tﬁé same
fesérvoir, that there's good éommunication between the

wells, and that the-reservoir is being effectively drained

Pressuré data was not available on the Sﬁn well, and
therefore, it was not included in this tabulation.
Does this also show the comulative production from the
wells you have indicated?

Yes, it does. We have indicated the cumulative production

material balance calculation below the bubble point, and
calculated aii in-place oil of 2.4 million barrels.

Using it and a material balance calculation, we
calculated a recovery factor of twenty-seven percent,
and this résulted in a total recoverable oil of 648,000
barrels, |

For convenience purposes, I based everything back to
the first of:the year,:as it was the first of the year,

241,467 barrels of o0il had been produced, leaving =z

remaining recoverasble reserve of 406 feet, 406,533 barrels|
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have

Gés is being sold from thisifield, and based On’
the initial solution gas-oil ratio, the calculated initial
oil in-placé,72.4, with Ehe_solhtion gas of 1430, was
calculated at -- }et's see, and the recovery of eighty
perCénE of the gas in-place.

1t was calcﬁiatedbiﬁiéial :éébverable gas7wasi2;f

billion feet of gas. To date, .3 billion feet of gas

‘'have been produced, lea?ing’aﬁréméiniﬁg of 2.4 billion

feet,  You divide this in between four wells, it leaves
a recoverable gas of approximaté1§ six hundred_million
feet of gas per well, |
MR. UTZ: Now, you saybfsraéfe, you mean 3-1-717.
THE WITNESS: On the gas,riiﬁﬁoﬁght:it -- I didn't
the gas figures broken out, The?gﬁs is as of 3-1-71.

the production decline curve? _

Yes, sir, I do.

Refer to Exhibit 5 and explain that,

Exhibit 5 is a production decliné curve based on
production from the first two wells that‘were drilled on
the reservoir, the New Mexico 80 and 86 State Number 1
well. The third well that was drilled,.we do not have
sufficient production data to establish a decline, but
since we haveishown with our presédfe history that we have

ood




1 é‘cceptablé‘ to ‘accept the-decline curve established uy
2 the twé wells, Based on this, we calculate a remaining
o i 3 - recoverable reserve of approximately 291,000 barrels of
" 3 If this third well and any subsequent wells are
‘ ) 6 br;ught i, tﬁey; will increase the current production,
7 “but the dec‘uli‘ﬁe would be shafﬁei' to where we should still
' 8 | recoVér the ‘same remaining recoverable reserves of .
: o{ 291,000 barrels,
1 E :;.0' Q Now, from your testimony and 'yodr stud}f that you'have made
i = 11 ~ of this area, in your opinion, will one well: effectiv‘ely(
F :§: . 12 _ and‘efficiently drain -160 acres or more?
", ‘ T / % g 13 (A Yes, sir, I think that the pressurewhistory'bea‘rs this
*, é ? ‘%; 14 out., |
. L % i ;g 15]Q ‘Have you made a study of the economics of drilling 160
oo - o ox .
o | b ;_ %’g 16 and .80 and 40 acres in this area?
X r 2
E z g ?% 17 |A Yes, sir, Taking the material balance remaining reserves,
f L g Eg 18 if we drill an édcfitional well, a fourth well in this
t § %f 19 reservoir, wé-could optiniistically say it would have a
g 15
§ ;f 20 remailning recovery reserve of 100,000 barrels, At the
¥ 23 _
égg 21 current price of three boint -~ $3.41 a barrel, we would
E_’ ;g 22 realize a gross income of $341,000, Gross income from gas
% g'g »3| would be $91,680 for a total gross of $432,680,
g’ g% 24 We deduct the royalty, the tax, and operating
25 expenses, MQWMML*
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average coSt that we-find in driilingvﬁells initﬁis
field is approximately $210,000.k Calculating your
income to investment ratio;.you arrive at a 1.3 to 1
which isn't very good retutn on your money, when ypu:
consider that this income has to be discounted over
approximately three year:, which we préject’from the
deciiﬁe’curﬁe with the additidnal well. -

Your discounted income will be somewhat less, and

would then have effect of reducing your ratis -cven more.

What would happen if you drilled it on forty or eighty-
acre basis? K

In effect,‘what you would be dcing ifvyaﬁ‘éfiiied it on
eiéhties, would be cutting this remainihg reserve in half,
which would make it very uneconomical tovdrill;thesé
wells, Because'you wouldn't get a;dollar—tdédollar feturn
on your investment,

It would cause an economic loss?

It sure would,

Now, do you have any recommendations to make to the

Commission with respect io the spccial peol rules in this

case?

Yes, sir, We recommend to the Commission that the
existing temporary rules be adopted as permanent rules
for the Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool.

In your opinion, would the permanent adoption of théSe




pace 11
1 : rules be in the interest of conservation and prevention
2| of waste?
3 v _
k ° 3| A Yes, sir, I do.
,‘ i 4! Q Would it also ténd to protect correlative rights?
« iv s| A Yes, sir,
5 T o o
& po 6| Q Do you have anything else you would like to present in
g o T this case?
8 2
& ad> 8 A No, sir,
2 = 9 MR, HINKLE: We cffer in evidence Exhibits 1
- = 10 | through 5,
= 11 MR, UifZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1 through 5
E . * ,§_ = 12| will be entered into the records of this case,
;; ' 39 13 ’ - (Whereupon, Applicant’s Exhibits
i 4 1 through 5 were duly admitted
Y S iz 14 " into evidence.)
i Joes 5 . ) , .
s ¥ 2z L . - . .
L . ;S 18 | CROSS EXAMINATION r - i
S £5: 16 | BY MR, UTZ:
2N o L2z .
- ko « 0 .
- = Ny R : i : R
2 3 i3 171 Q Do you anticipate anymore drilling in Fhis pool? :
: -'fv_ i 18] A ' Well, there is a possibility that we may drill one
nEs 19 additional well on 160 acres in -- what is that? T ; L
$ 38 20 believe the south =--
5 x5
s 2 MR, HINKLE: 28,
s 02 2
e da
S 3y 22 THE WITNESS: 1In the south half of 28, We are
£ CZ .
> 20
| % '§'§ 23 | presently looking at it. The economics look pretty slim
§ 3% 24 rigﬁt now. The geologists are reviewing the area, and we
25 haven't reached a final decision at this time,
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Who owns the Southwest Quarter of 277
Southwest Quafter bf 277
Sun?
MR, HINKLE: Of 27, did you say?
MR. UTZ: Yes. ‘
Yes, sir. Sun --
MR, UTZ: How about thé ﬁater éut'on>the other wells?

We're making no water on our wells, Sun's wells originally

came in with about fifty-five percent water cut, and they |
'are pretty well maintaining the same cut., The material

. X . L .
balance calculations in this constant water cut leads

Clrwkll

one to beljere thit this water is not active in this
field. 1

"Naﬁ, three miles to the north in the east

. Saenders field, it is active, but if this pressure dfﬁpé,

the water may become active. We don't know. Thistisidne
reason we are watching our pressures and keeping the‘datﬁ
that we are.. |
MR, UTZ: Are there other questions of the witness?
MR, HINKLE: That's all we have.
(Mr. Utz continuing) And your communications test
consists of Exhibit 4 as far as drainage is concerned?
Yes, sir.

Communication between che wells?

g

Yes, sir. I think this indicates that pretty well, |

{
;
i
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' of view of drainage, which we feel it is adequate, and

MR. HINKLE: Might ask you one more question. ]
Outside of the weliAﬁhich you mentioned the'pOSSiBiiity‘bf
drilling in 28, do you have any intention of drilling any
other wells within the present limits of the 5661?‘>
THE WITNESS: No, sir, we.dﬁ not.
MR, UTZ:  Are there othefkdﬁe;;igngtéf the witness?
You may be eiCused.’ Statements in the case?
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Sun O0il
Company 18 in support of the'case“that’hés”been presented
by Lone Star. |
” We feel that the pressure information that has been
offered adequately supports the‘adoPtion of a permaneh: rule
for 160 acre spacing in this pool. And in addition, the pool

appears to be shbstanti#lly developed, and both from the point

ébbnomiés, whichrﬁave been shown to the Commission, any inéfielq
drilling would not be justified;
Therefore, we support the position of Lone Star, and
request the Commission tb make the 160 acre rules permanent.
| MR. UTZ: Are there other statements? Case will be

taken under advisement.
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SPECIALIZING IN/

209 SIMMS BLDG, @ P,O. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243-6691 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BEFORE THE"
'NEU MEXICO OJ.L CONSRRVATION (‘OMMISSION
Santa Fe, llew Mexico
April 29, 1e7n

FXAIINFR HEARING
IN THE MATTER OF:

Company for: special pool rules,

)
)
) L
Appllcatlon 6f Lone Star Producing ) CASE NO.
)
Lea County, New Mexico. )

)

BEFORE : Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

PRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR, UTZ: Case -4353.
MR. HATCH: Case 4353. Applicatidn'of Lone Star

Pfoducihq'Company‘for special pool'rules;'Lea County,iNew

Mexico.
MRr. HINKLE: Clarence iinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant,

& Chrigty,”kbswell, appéafiﬁg:oﬂ behalf of Lone“Star;, e
have one witness 1'd like to have sworn.
(Wltness SWOrit.)

(Whereunon, Appllcunt s

Exhlblts 1 through 4 were
marked for 1dent1f1catlon o)

MR. UTZ: Are there any other appearances?

You may proceed -

"DEAN WOLF
called as a Withess, having been first duly swornm, &as
examined and testified as follows: | 4

DIRECT EXAMINATION
© BY MR. HINKLE:

0 State your name, where vou reside, and by ‘whom

you're employed.

Midland, Texas, Lone Star producing

A pean Wolf,
company’ .
0 Uhat is ycur nosntxon with Lone star?

A i‘m the Dlstrlct Petroleumn Engineer.
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0 Have you previously testified before this Commission?
T A NO« . . o

Q Are you a graduate Petroleum Fngineer?

A Ivgradqated from the University of Texas with a

Bachelor of Sc¢ience in Petrbleum~EﬁQiﬂeefing in 1959.

0 State briefly YOur experience asxa4petréleum
geologist.
A I went to work for Bayview Oil Corporation in Dallas

and worked in all phases of Petroleum Fngineering with them
from Illinois Basin to Nebraska, New Mexico, Texaé, Okiahoma,

and Kansas.

o) Are yon familiar with the operations of Lone Star

A “Yes. E

0 Have you made a study of the Tres Papalofes area?
A Yes. Yes, I have.-

0 Are you familiar with the opératioﬁé of Lone Star

in this area?
A Yes.
MR. HINKLE: Are the qualifications of tHe witness
satisfactory?
MR. UTZ: Yes., they are.

Q (By Mr. Hinkle) Are you familiar with the applica—




tion of Lone Star in this case? ..

: A  Yes. .
‘. : N
% 0 What is Lone Star seeking to accomplish by its
3 application?
A Lone Star‘wénts to obtain special pool rules for

P .. the Tres Papalotes Field, which would include 160-acre drilling
and proration units.
Q Have you prepared or has there been preparéd under

your direction certain exhibits introduced to this case?

A éesf

'@  Refer to Lone Star's Exhibit Number 1 and ggpidin 
o Jé : what this is and what it shows. ' ? |
| ‘?f‘é : | A Weil;,éhis is a map of the acreage bﬁnérship and

it -shows the location of the discovery well that's marked.
in red, and all the acreage that we control either by lease

or farmout at the present«time, as colored in yellow.

- 0 Does this also show all of the wells that have been

drilled in this area; that is, within the radius of two Or

three miles?

A A 5} TR

A Yes, sir.
i 0 And the ownership of all the acreage-in there?
A Yes, sir.
0 Now, refer to Exhibit Number 2 and explain what

this is and what it shows.
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A EXhibii 2 is a structure map on top of the Saunders

Lime. It also shows the discovery well in red. 1In Section

28, there is shéwn<é locatibn which is presently d;illing

and in the northwe§t quarter of 33, there is another loca-

"£ion which we plan to drill. That's the next location we

plan to drill, The greén'Iinefoﬁ there delineates the
dross section which is the next exhibit.

0 - What iﬁfbfhatioh was this structural map baséd‘On?

‘A Well, it was drawn up from subsurface information
of all the wells in the area.

0 Can you point out the wells that you had to base
information on? H

A Jell, all the wells that were shown on the plat

were used. It's pretty good control on this area in whitch

we drilled, because there are driﬁhg}es that penetrated the

‘Saunders Lime that are almost completely surrounding the

area.
0  Dry holes vou speak of there in Sections 32 and 34?
A Ylell, 34, 32, Section 5, up in Section 29 and 27.
0 Was this map or plat drawn before or after you

drilled the well?
A  This particular map here was drawn hefore the
drilling of the well.

Q So that the drilling of the well and the discovery




didn't change materially the contours that you already had?

S e L ... A Wo, sir._
;' % 0 What is the character of the acreage involved in
3 ? the structure, as shown on Exhibit Number 2?
é A The character of the acreage? >
\1§ 0 Yes. That is, I mean, whether it's Federal or
,g State or —-
st A This is all}r'state land. A1l of that that's coloded
in yellow on Exhibit 1 is State land, and all that's shown on
B this map, too.
: 0 Do you ‘have ény other comments with respectftoftﬁig
§ exhibit?
{ffh‘xg ’ A  No, sir;
v; 0 No&, refer to Exhibit Mumber 3 and explain this to
.2 1 the Commission. |
i é » N 7 iA Exhibit 3 is a cross section that was shown with
. the‘green line on Nﬁmber 2. 7Tt also is shown or outlined
! on‘the hottom of thé exhibit as to which wells are included.
' § This shows our intefpretation of the separation of this well
é or field from the Fast Saunders, and the High Plains, which

are also Saunders TLime.

It was used in the application for the new ficld

discovery, the discovery apnlication which was granted on -
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the last -- I thiﬁﬁ on April 15. Yes, April 15,

o) This separatlon is emnha517ed by the two dry holes
that are shown on! the cross section?

A Yeé} 31r.

0 On elther elde of the structure?

A nght Ndmber 3. What'is §hown as Well Number 3

on thls Cross sectlon is our dlscoverv well and Wells Number

2 and 4, whlch are between it and anv other produeéfs‘are

~

also shown.
0 What are?thé'ZOnes? I notice'ydu'have the top of
the Saunders?

A Oh, ves.

@ The base ofthe Saunders:
A Yes.
0 Then you Haée S1, S2,°3, and 4. What does that
denote? l
‘A This is Lbﬁé’Star's iﬁterpretation of the various

zones within the Seén%ers Lime formation. We had porosity
develop in only twoiof these in this well. wWe expect it
will develoﬁ somewhére in the field in all four of them.

0 Now, the wéli that's shown ir the center is a
discovery well, is it not?

A Yes, sir,

0 Can you give briefly the historv of this well?
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A Yes, sir. it was spudded on pecember 4,mi§66)”aﬁd'
it was completed for production on January 28, 1970. It was

drilled to a TD, OT total depth, of 10,708, which wvas the 09

fdepth; ‘Thefinitial perforations wvere in what we show as the
~third zone from 10,468 to”74%ﬁnd 10,431'£§ g8, and we filed a
-zﬁoténtial with the Commission Gf 449“barrels per dav. Recently
:ﬁe‘perforated in the second zone from 10,404 to 10,4?0. He

~sent those perforations in: I believe jt's €-103, 1 pelieve

H

is the form number, and it showed the depths that we perforated.

‘The well tested was 669 barrels of 0il per day on

a 2664th choke yith 530 PSI flowing pressure, 3 COR of 1689.

o . How much pressure?

A Excuse me. 530. Tﬂis was both ZOnes'together.

TQ gtate again, poth zones toqether have a’potential
of what?

A GGQ.Qerrels'oonil per day.

0 wow, T believe you preﬁiousiy testified in

connection with’ExhibitiNumber‘2 that you shov¥ the Number 2
well, which you're now drilling. yhat is the depth*of‘that
well at the present rime?

A Well, unless they had trouble yesterday, we should

pe doindg approximately arnn feet this moxrning.
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0 | So ‘that well will be open pefore toé long?

A Ve probabiy will be logging it or testing it this
weekend. |

0 You also shdﬁ the‘10ca£ion’of the"th{fd”weil. Whét
is the status of that?

A We will spud‘that’brobably by Friday, May l; Well;
in fact, we'll haﬁe spuédéd;it on or by FridaQJ May 1.

0 Does Lone Star haV¢ any‘plan’to drill any additional

wells, other +han the two?

A We plan on developing this field as rapidly as vwe
cahe. . .
2' i“
o . By successive _— .
B e will keep one, at least one, and”probably two

driils running until we develop it.

0 I believe in esnnection with yéur-ﬁxhibit Number 2,
it also shows the East Saunders and the High plains pools:
their relative location to this group: is.that right?

A ves, sir.

0 pave you made a study of these saunders pools and
this well, the discovery well?

A Vve«, Sir.

) And all the other information available?

A ves, sir. After we made this discovery, it appeared




10
that the East Saunders or that the Tres Papalotes Field
was very similar, or was going Eo he véry.siﬁilar to the
East Saunders. So we sﬁudieqrit for some sort-of projection‘

-of what will haopen in our field. The East Saunders wells,

TP A IR PRI LR L T, T

as they are presently set up, will at the time of abaﬁﬂon-
ment, should make -approximately 650,000 barrels of oil pér
QTQV‘ S - 1 well. If you take a thirtydfive'pérceht-reéovéfy'Of the

o6riginal oil in place, they would have to drain 380 acres in

order to produce this much oil.
I used a thirty-five percent recovery because we

think this is a water dfive, at 1east a partial water drive,

reservoir. At least the East Saunders is, and we base that

énbthe fact that the large recoveries, as well as the faéi

. o
R e AL AN LI LY

% that aboht‘thé hiad1e of 1969, the three highest we11§;§tar£§d ? | ,b‘ -

: ’making‘a little bit of water, small amocuntsc 2f wateréﬁgiCA' | s

. 3 they had not done previousl&. k .'7~
Q As a result of your study, are you of the opinion :

that one well in this pool will effectively and efficiently

T AR A W Rl o s e

drain more than 160 acres?

i A Yes, sir.

’E 0 Have you made an economic study --
: A Yes, sir.
: ) 0 -- of the develooment of this area?
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A Yes, sir. fThat's Exhibit 4,

0 Will you refer to Exhibit 4 and explain what this
shows?
‘ A This is an outline of the economics as we see them.

First, ye have up at the top, we have eome of the reserv011
characterlstlcs, the average por051ty over the 1nterva1 in
this dlsccvery well is a little over, nearly five and a half
percent. Iater saturatlon is approx1mately elqhteen and a
half' percent ThlS is From log 1nformat10n. 'Fcrmeticn
volume factor,. as shown there, is 1. ?64 which we've used
from- nroductlon information or obtalned from productlon
1nformat10n. mhe recovery factor estlmated was thirty-five
percent based on the Fast Saunders, and we flgure thlS will
be a water drlve 91m11ar to the Fasf Saunders.

The net pay, &s shown by one of our pdrosity”lcqs, is
twent§-one feet. Using those factors'and‘standard FOrmula,
ve’come up wlth 269 barrels of oil ner acre foot in nlace.
Below that the recoverahle reeerves show using the thirty=
five percent recovery, comes out to %4 bharrels an acre foot
or 1974 bharrels Der acre. }

And then helow that shcws tne expected‘reccéefy

on fortvy acre, or 1A0%-acre spacing, which would be 79,000,

158,000, 316,000 barrels per well.
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2 0 iéﬁhat‘is your cénclusion from this économic'étﬁdy
v% with ggéﬁéct'to drilling or developing on forty QCres or
; eighty éé?és or 160 Aacres?
AE A E“if‘iireﬁlyl, we would have to, hased on the price per
f barrel,%égiéh we have now and averége WOrKing ’hteresé, as
fheftotéigwdrking interéSt'OWner, our net iﬁterest in the | ‘ ' !
wéils, ééé operating costs,_salt water'disposai costs, and %
: $rs : ;
taxés,iéééwdﬁld:average for forty acres, we wquid havé a - 5
totél héﬁ%income of SIQG,ﬁdnng. For éiqhty actes; we would f
;v have sé&éébﬁﬁiﬁﬁj‘&hd for 140 acres, we would have $480,000.00. o :
a } ;fénd these incomes do'not inélude any reduction for 4
: Federalji%come ﬁax, debreciatioﬁ, depletion or time factor. ;
B . - 0 é%in éthér words, on»f;fty acres, how would vou come é
A out J.nthat" : - R
z ) A i%%ell, our development cocf that is shown on.here
. is 52305660.00. $208,000.00 of that is dfilling and completion . 7:5
; éostSi %éée remainihq $22,00ﬁ.00 wouid‘be artificial‘lift ) , €¥
& ; facfliti%é which we will needﬂin the futura to recover all : ’»?
‘ % these rééérvés. The Fast Saunders Field is presently on an

artificiéi 1lift. The forty acres, we just barely get back a
little 6Q¢r fifty cents for everv dollar-that we spend. On
eightv ééfes, it's just practicallv a break even nroposition,

and the-éﬁly way we can justify drilling these is on a 16N
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acre spacing. The reason is this is a relatively thin

‘ 3 of the East Saunders Field.

0 Do you know whether or not the Commission has

heretofore approved the adoption of special pool rules on a

& e s N

- 160 acre basis and proration units of the East Saunders

Pool, and also for the High Plains Pennsylvanian Pe¢ol?

A  Yes, sir.

0 Are you familiar with those rules?
;g'” g : A Yes, sir.
S ] a 0 What is your recommendation to the Commission with

respect to adoption of special pool rules for this field?
A We ‘'would like to see the pool rules approximately
. the same as the East Saunders ard the High Plains, which

have the l1l60-acre drilling and proration units. However, we

would like to change it a little bhit in that we would like to

AL T T A L I RO PN AN L Sy et en s vy v

be able to drill our locations in any one of the forty-acre

e

components of the drilling and proration units. And the well
; would be located in the center of the forty acres with the
tolerance of 150 feet from the center. This wouldﬁdive us
a little flexibilityv in developing this.

Ve want to stay in the center of the field, if
possible.

0 Now, in vour opinion, would the adoption of special
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pool rules alonyg the lines you've recommended bé in the
interest of conservation and prevention of waste and tend
to protect correlative fightS?
A Yes, sir.
MRJ1HINKLE&V We would like to ihtroduce Exhibits 1
threugh 4. | |
MR.;UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1 through 4
will be entered in the record of this case.
| (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1 through 4 were admitted into
evidence.)
MR. HINKLE: That's all the birect.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, ‘UTZ:

0 Mr. Wolf, you didn't do any corihg in yoﬁr Number 1
well?

A No, sir.

0 Did:you intend to do any coring on any other wells?

A Not at the present time.

Q Don't you think it might he advisable in view of

a temporary order?
A Well, the reason we didn't was because we are -- or
we didn't plan it on the second well was hecause if it's a

water drive field, weiwouldn't actually need the information,

TR T R R e
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" the additional information that we could probably obtain

from the coring program for wate?flood purposes:\““

,,,,,,, a Do vou know anything about the permeabiiity?

A Yes, sir. We have done soite rather extensive

R AT

pressure draw down and build up testing and the permeability
runs around two hundred milidarcies in this well. It varies

a little bit from zone to zone.

0 Bdt-your preSéure draw down data shows about two
] hundred?
| A Yes, sir; approximately‘two hundred milidarcies,
) probably;l |
| Q" Do vou plan any interference tests of anv kind?
‘ . _ A I'm sure, yes, sir, we will take botfom hole

pressures on these wells aftcer a suitable length of 'tine.
With this type of permeahility, based on the teéting that we

- did earlier, interference, we should be able to establish

interference without too much difficulty.

AR 1L, o) m AR

Q But with vour water drive, you won't, will you?

A With this type of rate, if it's not a hundred pexrcent

TS SN AR

water drive, we'll be able to, and I don't believe it is.

The East Saunders is not a hundred percent water drive, as

S N P

far as the rates at which thevy are taking the o0il out of
the ground. But it is moving in now.

0 Do you think one year will give you time enouagh
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to show what kind of drainage you really have in the pool?

A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of the witnéss?

MR. HINKLE: Do you have'any idea, at the rate éf

jdrilling you anticipate at the end of the year, how many .

%weils'you might have in if they are'prbVed?ﬁroducfiVeé

THE ‘WITNESS: Let's see. "By the end of 1270, we
will have six to eight wells in the field, %éSuming that %e
‘are able to get the rigs to do the wark,

MR. HINKLE: In your opihion,‘then; you'll have

sufficient information at the end of the year to definitely

determine rate of factors, would it not?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Providing vou don't run i: to a water_téble,'
right?
THE WITNESS: Well, hopefully, they’have got it

pinned down fairly close. A

MR. UTZ: Where do you think the water table is?

THE WITNESS: It shows on this, approximately,

Letween 6225 and 6250, The Mchonald Well in Section 32

Eested water.

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of the witness?

He may he excused.

{“7itness excused.)
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and the

MR. UTZ: Statements in the case?

MR. HINKLE: Thank you very much.

e taken under advisement,

MR. UTZ: The case will b

hearing is adjourned.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO. )
sSS
COUNTY OF BERNMALILLO )

g e g

1, DAVID BINGUAM., @ court Reporter in and for

bR A

the County ot Bernalilld, gtate of New Mexi.cO, dc hereby

. o certify that the foregoing and attached qranscript of
Hearingﬂbefére the”ﬁew Mmexico Oil Conservation COﬂmiSSion
waé ffeported by mej; andﬁ Ai’:“h'ét the same is a true and correct
record of the said proceedings. to the best of ™Y knowledge

skill and apility.
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© " GOVERNOR
, BRUCE KING
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN

KR R

] | STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMNISSIONER
3 - i Rt ; ALEX J. ARMIO
B ; - ’ : - STATE GEOLOGIST
A : A.L.PORTER, JR.
Aprll 6, 1971 SECRETARY ~ DIRECTOR
Re: Case No. 4353 : e  ';‘

Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton
Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Applicant:

Lone Star Producing

Dear Sir:

Enclosed“herewith-are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Véry truly yours, .

A. L. PORTER, Jr. I
Secretary-Director Z - R
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Copy of order also sent to: o ;

Hobbs 0CC x
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC

other Mr. Jason Kellahin
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‘POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MBEXICO

. BEPFORE THE OIL CORSEBYATIQ! 00=ﬁ¢8810$

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY TEE OIL CONSERVATIONM
COMMISSION OF NEN MEXICO PFOR
THE PURPOSE OF COMEIDERING:

CASE NO. 4353
Order No. R-3963-A

APPLICATION OF LONE STAR
PRODUCING COMPANY FOR SPECIAL

ORDER OF THE CQMUSSION

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on March 31, 1971,
at Santa PFe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Uts.

NOM, on this €th __day of April, 1871, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recomaendations of the nxa-incr. and being fully advised
in the premises,

PINDE:

(1) That Aue public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3963, dated May 12, 1970, temporary
Specia)l Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the Tres
Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, establishin
160-acre spacing units for a period of one year. T

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order Mc. R-3963,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear and show cause why the Tres Papalotes~Pennsylvanian
Pool should not be developed on less than 160-acre spacing units.

~ {4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the
Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool can efficiently and economically
drain and develop 160 acres.




Order Mo. R-3963~A

-2-
CA3E MO, 4353

{5) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order Mo. R—3963 have afforded and will afford to the owner of
each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just
and equitable share of the o0il in the pool.

(6) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling ¢f unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells;
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from ths drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
by Order Ro. R-3963 should be continued in full force and effect
until further order of the Commission.

IT_IS mg} RE_ORDERED :

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Tres Papalotes-Pennsiylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
promulgated by Order No. R-3963, are hereby continued in full
force and eoffect until further order of the Commission.

(2) 'That jurisdiction of thia cause is retained for the
entry of such furthcr orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

Doux at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the dayv . and vear hortinabovJ
designated.

STATE OF NMEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

/W/ﬂwf

cz KING, Chairman

Sy
e // e
0% ////

¢ Al
A. L. PORTER, Jr., bor & SBSecretary

,e?z/
JO/4ﬁ§mber
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BY THE OIL colsnvmxou'

COMNISBION OF NPW MBXICO

FOR

THE PURPOSE OF COMSIDERINGS

APPLICATION OF ‘LOME STAR

PRODUCING

CONPANY POR SPECIAL POOL RULBS, LEA

COUNTY, NEW NEXICO.

W‘

_ This cause came on
at sanu re, Nevw Mexico.,

NOW, on this 12th

day of May

NEW MEXICO

e e Tt

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION |

CASE No. 4353

3963

at 9 a.m. o0 April 29. 1970,
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; | CASE No. 4353
i Order No. R~3963

~ (4) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well locations in oxrder to assure
orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(S) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should be established for a one-year period in order to allow
the operators in the subject pocl to gather reservoir information
to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically
drained and developed by one well.

-~ (6) That this case -hould be reopened at an examiner hearin ' - o
in Apeil, 1971, at which time the operators in the subject pool
should be prepared to appear and show cause why the Tres Papalotes-
Pennsylvanian Pool should not be develcped on less than 160-acre

spacing units.
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H That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the Tres
i « pnpglgg--mn.nn-VIVIniln pool, Lea County. Ncw Mexico. are hsreby
¢ ‘promuligacted as ISiicws: e
SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
| : A ~P POO

et : : . Each well conpleted or recompleted in the Tres

8 - Papalotes~-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation

e within one mile thersof, and not nearer to or within the limits
of another designated Pennsylvanian oil pool, shall be spaced,

T 3 drilled, opexrated, and produced in accordance with the Special

o ; Rules and Ragulations hereinafter set forth.

: + Each well shall be# lorated on a standard unit con-
é : taining 160 acres, more or less, substantially in the form of a
" ; square, which is a quarter section being a legal subdivision of
the United States Public Land Surveys.

RULE 3. The Sacreta:y~D1r¢ctor of the Comission may grant
li an exception to the requirements of Rule Z without nctice and

i hearing when an application has been filed fur a non-standard

unit consisting of less than 160 acres or the unorthodox size or
shape of the tract is due to a variation in the legal subdivision
of the United States Public Land Surveys. All operators offsetting
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CASE No, 4353
Order No. R-—3963

| 5
the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the applicaticfn

by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state |
that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may !
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all %
offset operators or if no offset operator has enterad an objection
to the formatior of the non-standard unit within 30 days after the
Secretary-Director has received the application. '

__q;.g__g Each vnll. shall be located within 150 f«t of the
center of a governmental qm_rter-qg_urtor section or lot,

RULE S. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an unorthodox lczation necessitated
by topographical conditions or the recompletion of & well previ-
ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the
proposed location shall be notified of the application by
registered or certified mail, and the epplication shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The s.crotaryv-biroctor may
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
cperatora offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to -
the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after
the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)
shall be assigned a 160-acre proportional factor of 7.67 for
allowable puiposss, and in the event there is more than one well
on a l60-acre proration unit, ths spsratar maw produce the allow-
able assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any pro-
pertion. :

‘ The allowable assigned to a nc:-standard proration
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bssrs to 160 acres.

AT I8 FURTHER ORDERED

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to
or completed in the Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the
Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof are heredby
approved; that the operator of any well having an unorthodox
location shall notify the Hobbs District Office of the Commission
in writing of the name and locition of the well on or before
June 1, 1970.
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CASE No. 4353

(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 63-3-14.5,
MMSA 1933, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing wells
in the Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool shall have dedicated
thersto 160 acres in accordence with the foregoing pool rules;
or, pursuant to Paragraph C. of said Section 65-3-14.5, existing
wells may have non-standaxd spacing or prorati.cm units establisheq .
by the Commission and dodicut‘d thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission
dedicating 160 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard uait
approved by the Commission within 60 days from the date of this »
order shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable, Until | Y
said Porm C-102 has been filed or until a non-standard unit has R
been approved, and subject to said 60-day limitation, each well
presently dariiling to or completed in the Tres Papalotes-Pennsyl-
vanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile
thereof shall receive no more than one-fourth of a -undard

allmblo for the pool.

Vg v

SR o T e 1

LS vt

(3) That m- case shall be roopohed at an examiner hearing

in April, 1971, at which time the operators in the subject pool
may appear and show cause why the Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian
Pool should not be developed on less than l60-acre spacing units,

(4) That ju:isdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

DONE at Santy: Fe, Mew Mexico, on the 22y and year hereinabove
designatad. ’

 STATE OP m HECICO

Ry

L. PORTER, Jx., Memb’é & Secretary
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Docket No, 7-71

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MARCH 31, 1971

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The~ rolIOW1ng cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or

///Banlel S. Nutter, Alternate Examlne_.
: CASE 4353: - (Rquened) :

CASE 4516:

CASE 4517:

CASE 4518:

CASE 4519:

In. the matter of Case 4353 belng reopened pursuant to.the pro—
visions of Order No. R-3963, which order established l160-acre
spacing units for the Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanlan Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All 1nterested
partles may appear and show cause why said pool should not be
developed on less than 160-acre spac1ng units,

‘Application of Sun Oil Company for a unit agrééﬁéﬁt; McKlnley
- County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the Pot Mesa Unit Areéa comprising 8, 423 acres :

more or less, of state and federal lands in Sections 2, 3, 7
through 11, and 15 through 22, Township 20 North, Range 6 West,
McKinley County, New Mex1co.

Application of Midwest Oil Corporation for an unoithodox loca-
tion, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in.the _above-styled
cause, seeks' approval of its Federal J Com Well No. 1 at an
unorthodox gas well location 660 feet from the South and West.
lines of Section 21, Townshlp 18 South; Range 24 East, North
Antelope Sink-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Appllcatlon of American Quasar Petroheum Company of New Mex1co

for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexicoe. Applicant, 1n the

above-styled cause, seeks the approval of the Vaca Draw Unit
Area comprising 7680 acres, more or less, of State, ‘Federal,
and fee lands in Townshlp 25 South, Range 33 East, Lea County,
New Mexico.

Application of Major, Giebel & Forster for a non-standard unit,
Lea County, New Mexico. Appllcants, 1n the above-styled cause,

:the approval of an 80-acre non-standard 0il proration unit

comprising the SW/4 SW/4 of Section 29, and the SE/4 SE/4 of
Section 30, all in Township 16 South, Range 36 East, Zast Shoe
Bar-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to
a well to be drilled in said SE/4 SE/4 of Section 30.




) ﬁ - o ’ » , DAVIO P. CARGO
: OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION . SHAIRAN
i LANDG COMMISSIONER
i STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX 2. IR0
ﬁ B P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE '
y : © STATE GEOLOGISY
§ 7801 A. L. PORTER. JR.
i » SECREYARY - DIRECTOR
g FRE May 12, 1970
» Re: Case No. 4353
Mr. Clarence Hinkle , Order No. R-3963
Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy.r.»7 :aiifd 1i N
Attorneys at Law o Applicant: T .
Post Office Box 10 : 3.14- 7:__ Lone Star Producing Company ‘
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 Date-———"" -
Dear Sir: |
* Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commis- » %
S sion order recently entered in the subject case. o

, A. L. PORTER, Jr.
\. Secretary-Direcitor . e
ALP/ix
Copy of order also sent to:
‘Hobbs OCC__ X
Artesia OCC L v
Aztec OCC _ T
3 | ._«
Other
g;
3
4
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Docket No. 11-7C

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - APRIIL 29, 1970

9 A.M. —'OIL'coNéERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

_ STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW _MEXICO

The follow dg cases W111 be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or
Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

~gé§§§aa4o:

CASE 4341:

CASE 4342:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for three water-
flood projects and unorthodox injection well locations,
McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute three. waterflood ‘projects
in; the South Hospah: Upper Sand Oil Pool by the 1n3ect10n of
water through nine injection wells to be drilled at unorthodox
locations in Section 1, Township 17 North, Range 9 West, and
in Sectlons 6 and 7, TOWnShlp 17 North, Range 8 West ‘McKinley
County, New Mexico. Applicant further scexs a procedure
whereby additional injection wells and producing wells .at un-
orthodox locations within the project areas may be approved
admlnlstratlvely.

Applrcatlon of Pan American Petroleum Corporatlon for two ‘non-
standard gas proratlon units, Lea cOunty, New Mexico. Appll—,
cant, in the above-styléd cause, seeks approval of two non-
standard gas proration units for its State "C" Tract 13 Well
No. 5, a dual completlon located 1980 feet from the North
line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 36, Township
21 South Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said units

to be comprised as follows:

Blinebry Gas Pool - 240 acre8 - NW/4 and W/2
NE/4

Tubb Gas Pool -~ 200 acres - W/2 Nw/4, NE/4
NW/4 and W/2 NE/4

AAoplicétionsof Dearing, Wright, Glbbins, and Church, doing

business as New Mexico Petroleum Company, for authority tc
operate an oil treating plant, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek authority to
install and operate a chemical and heating process oil treating

"plant in the vicinity of Tatum, New Mexico, for the reclama-

tion of sediment o0il to be obtained from tank bottoms, waste
pits, and drip tanks.



Examiner Hearing - April 29, 1979 4 : . Docket -1

- )

CASE 4343, Application of Texaco Ihc. for salt wéter'disposai; Lea
\ p R - - . > 3 T F SR 5 o §

+ Range 33 East, East Caprock~Devonian‘Pool
New Mexico, o :

© casg 4344: appis
i

< } -
)

C2SE 4345, An lication of Yatestfiiiiﬁé?Cbm”an for sa1lt Water dis Osal,
=% 4345 PP Atic : x , pPany P

CASE‘4346: Applicafion Of Yateg Drilling Combany for a Pressuyre maj
gation of

Eise 4347; Applicatjiop of Yates Drilling Company for , unij t Agreement.
Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above—styled tause
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Apr1l 29, 1970 - Examiner Hearing

-3=-

CASE 4348:

CASE 4349:

GASE 4350:

CASE 4351:

Dotket No., 11-70

Application 6f Yates Drilling Company for a_waﬁérfléod'prbject,
Lea County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks autherity to institiute a water flood prégect in its North

- Vacuum {(San Andres) Unit Area by the injection of water into

the San Andres formation through 9 wells located in Sections 1,
2, 11, and 12, Township 17 Scuth, Ramge 34 East, Vacuum Grayburgs °
San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further '
seeks a procedure whersby said project may be expanded adminis-
tratively without a showing of well respons‘eo

Application of Tennezo 0il Companv for a waterflood expansion
and unorthcdox injec:tion wel1 lcsations, Mcxlnley County,

New Mexico. Appplicant, in the aboveastyled cause,rseeks to
expand the waterflocd pro;ect in its South Hospah Unit Area

by the injection of water into- the ‘South Hospah Upper Sand 0il
Pool, McKinley County, New Moxico, through two additional
injection wells at ungpthcdox locaticns in Section 12, Townahlp

p}7 Noxth, Rangs 9 West, as - -follows:

Unit Well‘Nop 41 - 5 feét»from,the_North
- lime-and 1650 feet from the East line;

Unit Well Nos 42 - 3000 from the North line
and 5 feet from the East line.

'=Application'ofjcitiesvSerﬁiée'Oil Company for an exception
‘to Order No. R-3221, -as amended, Chaves County, New Mexico.

Appllcant in the above«stylpd cause, seeks an exception to

.Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the

dlsposal of water pvcdubad in conjunction with the. producticn
of o0il on the surfase of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, ang-
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. - 8aid- except1or would be for }
appllcant s Snyder Federsl lease a@mpn131ng “the s/2 NE/4 and

N/2 SE/4 of Section 26, Townshipol5 South, Range. 29 East,

Sulimar-Queen Pcol., Chaves County, New Mexico. Appllﬁant

" seeks authority to dispose of silt water produced by wells on

said lease in an unlined surfa:e pit lceated in Unit H ¢of said
Section 26,

Application cf Humble Cil & Refining Ccompany for well re-
classificaticrn and simultanecus dedisstion of acreage, Lea
County, New Mexicc. Applicant, in ths above-styled cause,
seeks the reclassificatiocn of its New Mexico "G" State Well No.
5 frem an o0il well in the Eumont Pocl to a gas well in said
pool. Applisant further seeks the dedication of a standard
640-acre gas proration unit comprising all of Section 23, Town-
ship 21 Scuth, Rarge 36 East, Lexz County, New Mexico, to said
Well No. 5 and tc 2pplicssnt's New Mexico "G" State Well No, 9,




April 29, ‘1970 - Examinér Hearing ' Docket No. 11-70
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located, respectively in Units E and G of said Section 23,
and authority to produce the allowable assigned to said unit
P from either of said wells in any proportion.

CASE 4352: Application of Jack L. McClellan for the creation of a new : C
: gas pool or, in the alternative, the establishment of pool N

| S rules for two existing pools, Chaves and Lea Counties, New

' Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the

creation of a new Queen gas pool comprising the following-

described acreage: ' '

e

o | CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TownBhip 15

South, Range 29 East

F Section 11: SE/4
Section 12: sSW/4
; Section 13: NW/4
Section 14: E/2
Section 23: NE/4 and SW/4

In the alternative applicant seeks the promulgation of spepial
P " rules for the Sulimar-Queen Pool, Chaves County, and Double
v L-Queen Pool, Chaves and Lea Counties, New Mexico, as separate
: ' or as consolidated pools, including provisions for the _
classification of ‘0il and gas wells, spacing and well locaticn
requiremeénts for oil and gas wells, and an allocation formulz
for withdrawals by o0il wells and gas wells.

CASE 4353: Application of Lone Star Producing comﬁth‘for special
pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. ’Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special

X, pool rules for the Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool,
S Lea County, New Mexi¢o, including a provision for 160-~
R \\ acre spacing and proration units.
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; _ LONE STAR LONE STAR LONE STAR ‘
PRODUCING CO, FRODUCING CO, PRODUCING CO, i‘
DATE MM, (80) STATE MM, (86) STATE 87) STATE |
1/8/70 3,986 (Initial) |
. : . 5 i {
6/10/70 ) 3,231(Initial) 1
; 8/3/710 2,540 2,587 | .
11/7/70 2,192 2,159
. I I 9’ ] _ ‘q 17 . »
114/14 ' I 2,159 (Initial) - o
{ “3nem . 1,776 1,888 " | |
i A |
£ 2 q W”? -
" 8% 5 r‘i
: 1
" CUMULATIVE "PRODUCTION
AS OF 3/1/71
-k OPERATOR WELL NAME & NUMBER OIL - BBL
B g Lone Star Producing Company ﬁew Mexico (80) State No, 1 170,872
. § ‘Lone- Star Producing Company New Mexico (86) State No, 1 94,270
% Lone Star Producing Company New Mexico (87) State No, 1 11,516
i Sun 0il Company New Mexico "U" State No. 1 16,058
TOTAL 292,716
:
; |
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Vnzsmvom DATA AND RESERVE ESTIMATES

Poroa_ity. e ® 6 9 6 6 8 6 8 o 8 o0 s s 0O 8 s 20 s 0o e 0045_938’

Water Satur,ation. e 6 o 6 6 0 06 86 @ 0 0 0 8 06 0 & s 0 s 0 0 18050 ’

Forlation Volume Factore ¢ ¢ ¢ ¢ o ¢ ¢ o s ¢ ¢ o 0o 0 0 4 0 0 o0 1026‘4‘
. Recovery .Factor (estiute). .. e 6 o 06 6.8 o 8 & ¢ 0 s 0 0 8 350;” ’ . g
av< -

011-ts-place = HSQJ%W = 269 Bbls. per acre ft. -

Recoversble Reserves = 269 7398 ' , : !
. = 9l barrels per acre foot -
=9} x 21! ‘
- = 197l barrels per acre
= 79,000 bbls per L0 acres
= 158,000 bbls per 80 acres
= 316,000 bbls per 160 acres

MP&V...................’....e'e...o

PR o " . - W "‘.'v'” : n

ECONOMICS : . N R

Gross price per barrele o o+ o o o0 o o 8 o 8 3 ‘e o ® ® @ o. e o .,\,s 3.31 per bm1
Horking interest income at 0076250 e 6 6 6 8 9 @ o 0 80 8 0 s & 2.52 per b&ml
Operating cost, SWD cost and taxes8e o o o o o o o o e o o o oo o 1leOO per MI
Net Working Interest INCOMBe ¢ ¢ ¢ ¢ s 2 = 2 o ¢ s ¢ 00 0 0 ¢ & - 1052 per b!ml

Foam N LI
- ”
e e Ry et

AT

o - 140 Acres 80 Acres - 160 Acres

4 Bstimated recovery 79,000 Bols. 158,000 Bbls, 316,000 Bbls.
s To¥cl net income $120,000° - $ 240,000 $ 480,000 '
Development cost per well $230,000 ¢ 230,000  $ 230,000

Ratio of income to invest. 0652 1,04 2,08
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Law OFFICES L =
- CLARENCE E. HINKLE ) L= MIONAND, TEXAS OFFICE
W.E. aoununm-r JR. HlNKLE BONDU RANT - CH&IST 521 MIDLAND TOWER
NY- 3N
$.B.CHRISTY v 600 HInKLE BUILGING puor I (@19 MU 3-4891
LEWIS C.COX,.JR.
RAUL W. EATON, JR. RosSwWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201 &
CONRAS £.COFFIELD . PR -
HAROLD LAHENgLﬂ, JR. P
STUART D.SHANOR ..M

TererHoNE (S0%) 622-8310
Post OFFice BOX 1O

PAUL J. KELLY, JR.

- (P FESS

0il Conservatidn Commission
Box 2088 o
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

_ .ThHere is enclosed in t‘1p110ate application of Lone
Star Producing Company for designation of ‘a new pool and 160
acre spac¢ing in donnection w1%h their State No. 1 well located
in Section 23, Township 14 South Range 34 East, Lea County.

The wrfter dlscussed this matter’ with your Mr. Nutter
and it is our’ u“de”S anding that the case will be on the docket
for the next examiner's hearing.

" Yours very truly,

E,, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

CEH:cs
Enc. , L
cc: Lone Star Producing Company

DOCKET MAILED
- 7~‘_ a
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o oB BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMI§§10N ) -
% STATE "OF NEW MEXICO G : B s
T - I APPLTCATION oF LONE .STAR PRODUCING ) ;
8 COMPANY FOR DESIGNATION OF A NEW. ) i
B POOL- DUE TO DISCOVERY IN STATE NO. )
i “1°WELL LOCATED IN UNIT B, SECTION 33, ) D
e B TOﬂNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, LEA ) .
e B * FOR_PROMULGATION OF TEMPORARY ) B “.353
| FIELD RULES PROVIDING FOR 160 ACRE SPACING D) iy 2
AND PRORATION UNITS. ;
........ )

ﬁbilfpoﬁéervation Commission . :
Box 2088 o =
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 ' :

Comes Lone Star Produc1ng Company, acting by and through
the under51gned attorneys, and hereby makes application for desig- .
nation of a new pool due. to disco%ery ig*§§§§gﬂﬂg» 1 well lacated
igﬂQni$~B,\Sect10n 33, Townshlp 18- South,. Range- 34 -East, Lea-County :
and for promulgation of temporary field rules providing for 160 /
acre spacing and proration units, and in support thereof respectfully

shows:

1. That. applicant has heretofore drilled and completed the

;State ‘No. 1 well located in Unit B, Section 33, Tcwnship 1l South,

L Range 3WLEazt A NIM.P.M. Which has ‘been completed as a well capable
of producing oil in paying quantitles, said well belno completed
in.‘the Saunders lime -at a total depth of 10,663 feet, the -perforated
intervals being 10,468 to 10,474 feet and 10 481 to 10 488 reet.

That applicant has heretofore filed Form C- 109 with the Commission
and has made application for a discovery allowable because of ‘said
well being located in a new pool.

2. 'That due to the character of the productlon and the
best geological information available to applicant, it is believed
that said well will effectively and efficiently draln 160 acres or
more and that it will prevent eccndmic loss caused by the drllllng
of unnecessary wells and will. avoid the augmentation of risk arising
from the drilling’of an excessive number of wells and willl otherwise
prevent waste and protect correiative rights to adopt temporary
special pool rules and regulations providing for 160 acre spacing
and proration units.

R ST APt B ot N i

s

AP




. 3. Applicant re
hearing at the next exam

quests that this matter be set down for

iner's

s hearing.
Respectfully»submitted,
LONE STAR PRODUCING COMPANY

By N\ i

HINKLE BONDURANT & CHRISTY ‘
AttOPHGYb for Applicant
Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

e L b v, st
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BEF)RE THE OIL CONSERVAT[ON COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO '

IN THE MATTER OF "THE HEARING
CALLED BY THi: OIL CONSERVATION

"COMMISSION OJF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4353

Order No. R- é 72 ;

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

 BY_THE COMMISSION:

This' cause came on for hearing at 9 afm; on Agril 29 . 19870,

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner _Elvis A. Utz - .
NOW, on this_ day of Mavy , 19670, the Commission, a

guorum being- present, having considéred'the testimony, the record,
and the recomnmendations of the Examiner, aﬁd being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS :

(1) That due bﬂbiic notice héving"ééﬁ‘givén as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Lone Star Producing Company, seeks
the promulgation of special rules and reguiatiﬁns for the Tres
Papalotes-Pennsylvahian Pool, Lea County, ﬁew Mexico, including
a provision for 160-acre spacing andkproraéion units.

(3) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by

- the drilling of unnecessary wells,; to avoid the augmentation of

risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations

providing for 160-acre spacing units should be promulgated for

the Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool.
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CASE No. 4353

(4) That the temporary special rules and regulations

should provide for limited well locations in order to assure

™~

,_(5) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should be established for a ohe-year perioa in order to allow
the operators in the subject pool td‘gathér reservoir information
to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically
arained.and developed by one well.
in : , 1971, at which time the operators in the sﬁbject

pool should be prepared to appear and show cause'why the Tres

: Papalotes-Pennsylvanlan Pool should not be developed on éﬁ-eeﬁe—

__LLanxs_spaaLng—nnlts.

IT IS THI THEREFORE ORDERED

That temporary Spec1a1 ‘Rules and Regulatlons ‘for the Tres
Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, are hereby

promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
TRES PAPALOTES-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Tres
Pepalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation
within one mile thereof, and not nearer EO'or within the limits
of another designated Pennsylvanianﬁo}i‘éool, shall be spaced,
drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special
Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a-standard unit con-
taining 160 acres, more or less, substantially in the form of a
square, Wﬁich is arquarter section being a legal subdivision of

the United States Public Land Surveys.

~(6) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing

orderly development of the pool and protect GOFFEIAEive Fights. | ——




CASE No. 4353

-3- | ‘ ‘
RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and
B \
hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard

unit. consisting of less thah 160_acres.or the unorthodeox-size or o .

b shape of the tract is due to ‘a variation in the legal subdivision
of the United States Public Liand Surveys. All operators offsetiin&

the proposed non-standard ﬁnit shall be notified of the application

T e Y
o LI

% by registéred or certified mail, and the application shall state :ﬂ , é
§ that such notice has 5een fufhished. The Secretary-Director may
% approve the application upbn receipt of written waivers from ali ii
& g offset‘operaﬁorS\or if no offset operator has enteged an objection |
‘g to the formatioh of the non-standard unit Qithin 30;é3ys after %he
 t§ Secretary?Director ﬁas recéived the‘applicéfion. _ 3 o
' j RULE 4. Eacﬁ well shall be located, M:d.: /:0 . T

-

vRULE'S. The SecretaryeDirector may grant an exception to

the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an

P
£
]
8
=
-39
I
%3
2
¥
:}%
&
E

S application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated

by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-

ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the’

proposed location shall be notified of the application by pe

registered or certified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furhished. The Secretary-Director may
,é | approve the application updn receipt of written waivers from all
operators cffsetting the proposed location or if no objection to
the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after
the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)

‘'shall be assigned a l60-acre proportional factor of 23‘277for

13!
H

i




——w

N SRR oA T R

P

KR

—4-
CASE No. 4353

allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well
on a 160-acre prbration unit, the operator may produce the allow-

able assighed to the unit from the wells on the unit in any pro-

portion. .

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration

unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the

acreage in such non-standard uhit bears to 160 acres.

IT_IS FUR':i:‘HER,ORDEREJ_)_ :
(1) Thatﬁthe"iocatiﬁns of all wells presently drilling‘to
or completed in the Tres Pdpalotes-PénnsYlvanian Pool or in tﬁe
Pennsylvanian formatiOn wifhin one ﬁile thereof are ﬁéfeb§
‘apprbvéd: Ehatjthe operator of any:well having an undrthqéox léca-
tion shall not£fy the Hobbs biétriét Office of the Céﬁmiséioh in
Wrifihg'si“iﬁegname and location ot the well on or before

9,&. / , 1970.

'(é) Thatf pursﬁant to'Paraéraph A.'Of‘Sécfion 65-3—i4.5,
NMSA 13853; conéained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing ﬁells'
in the Tres Paﬁ?lotes—Pennsylvanién‘Pool shall héve dedicated
tﬁéretb~1§0 acrés in accordénce‘WiEh“th; foregoing pgél rules;
or, pursuéhf tb;baragraph C. of said Section 65—3—14.5, existing
wells may have hon-standard.spacing or proration units established
by the Commission and dedicated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 Qitﬁ the Commission
dedicating 160 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit
approved by the{Commission within 60 days from the date of this
order shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable. Until
said Form C-102 has been filed or until a non-standard unit has
been approved; and subject to said 60—day limitation,‘each well

presently drilling to or completed in the Tres Papalotes—Pennsyl—

vanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile
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thereof shall receive no more than Qqe—fggrth of a standard

allowable for the pool.

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing

/60 - @eca
Pool should not be developed on 404msnr1z—8e-aere spacing units.

{4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for»the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herelnahove

: dealgn ted.

. 1971 at which time the operators in the subjiect |

pool may appear and show cause whz the Tres Papalotes- Pennsylvaniaf
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ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
'BY THE COMMIS§i0N:
- This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.,m, OnN March 31 ,719ZL,
at Santa Fe, New Mexigco, before Examlner E1v1s A. Utz : o
'NOW, on this_ day of Aprll , 19 71 the Commxssxon, a

»qﬁorum being present hav1ng con31dered the testimony, - the record
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully adv1sed
in the premlses,

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice héving been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurlsdlctlon of this cause and the subject : <

matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3963, dated May 12, 1970,

temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the ;

R A o R A T S

Tres Papalotes—-Pennsylvanian Pool, ‘L,ea County, New Mexico, estab-
lishing 160-acre spacing units for a:period of one year.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3963,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject
pool to appear and show cause why the Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian

Pool should not be developed on less than 160-acre spacing units.
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(4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the
Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Poolrcan efficiently and
economically drain and develop 160 acres.

(6) That the Special Rules and Regulatidns promulgated by
Order No. R-3963 have afforded and will afford to the owne;’of
each property in the péél the opportunity to produce his just
and equitable share Of’the oil in the’pOOI. |

(6) That in order’tofbrevent'the economic loss caused by
the#dfilliﬁg of unnecessary wells, ﬁo avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from thé dfilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevént réduced reéoveryrwhich might fesulf from the drilling
df too few wells, and to‘othegwise prevent waste and protect
cbrrelative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
by Order No. R-3963 should be continued in fuil'force and effeaﬁ
until further order of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) Thatvthe Special Rules and Regulations governing the
TresvPapalotes-Pénngylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
promulgated by Order No. R-3963, are hereby continued in full
force and effect until furfher order of the Commission.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.
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